Minutes of the 
OHA Board Meeting

August 10, 2011
Important Dates

August 21st: Herd Move & Work Party. Lunch will be served.

August 31st: Board Meeting, 6:45 pm at Kirsten’s 

September 11th: Annual General Membership Meeting, 4 pm at Kirsten’s.  Potluck.

Fall Vet Clinics: 

Alana Alpern, Sept. 3rd, 10 am

Erik Hansen, Sept. 17th, 10 am

Mike Parker, Sept. 24th, 10 am
Board Members Present: Cheryl Fulton, Heather Pineda, Kirsten Whitsett, Richard Brown, Sara Shumer. Absent: Bronwyn Swan, Wakean McLean.

OHA Members Present: Liz Strauss, Alice Brown.  

1) Minutes of the July 14th Board meeting were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report: Cheryl provided an update on OHA finances, including recent income and expenses.  All member dues from June have been paid.

3) New Member Request for Extension: David Whittall requested a 6-month extension on the amount of time he has to bring a horse to the pasture.  After discussion, the Board decided to offer a 3-month extension, in light of the fact that we need more horses grazing (see related item # 8 below).

4) Pasture Work Day: All members are encouraged to attend the OHA Work Day on August 21st, after the move of the herd to the Lower Pasture.  There are many jobs to be done, the top priority being the cleaning of the hay barns and storage areas in preparation for the arrival of the winter hay. Pam will assess what materials are needed to make the barns as animal-proof as possible, and Richard will procure those materials prior to the work day.
5) New Associate Member:  The Board interviewed and approved Ken (Sonny) Wesley as a new associate member for Harvey Smith.  Sonny has lifelong experience with horses, including 14 years as a partner, with Harvey, in a horse care and riding program for inner-city youth.  Sonny’s contact information is 856 York, #3, Oakland, 94610, cell (510) 375-4687.

6) Report of Work Hour Committee:  Earlier this year the Board commissioned a committee to improve equitable member participation in OHA work, prioritize how work hours should be spent and ensure that the most important tasks get done. The committee included Kirsten Whitsett, Liz Strauss and Pam Bullen.  Liz attended the Board meeting and provided a summary of the committee’s recommendations. The Board discussed the recommendations and made the following decisions:
a) Eliminated the rule which allowed individuals to get credit for feeding the herd even if those feedings were not done due to feeding being discontinued earlier than originally planned. Henceforth, feedings must be done in order to get credit toward your required number of feedings, or to get extra work hours if you have exceeded your required number of feedings.  Members are also reminded that if they do not complete the required number of feedings in a year, they must complete one additional work hour for each feeding not done.
b) Agreed that all administrative projects and committees be reviewed by the Board in advance of the work being done, so that the Board can decide whether to allocate work hours to the project.  The Board may set limits on the number of work hours each member may claim for a particular administrative project. 
c) Approved a limit of 1.5 work hours for coordination of any one vet clinic.
d) Approved a work hour requirement of six hours per year for each Associate Member.  The six hours must be separate from and in addition to any work performed on behalf of, or claimed by, the Proprietary Member.
e) Eliminated the ability of members who use their trucks in the course of completing work hours to claim “time and half.” 
The remainder of the recommendations will be discussed at a future Board meeting.

7) Upcoming Herd Moves:  Due to the large amount of grass in the Lower Lower Pasture, particularly in the grassy section of the pasture that is adjacent to Wildcat Canyon Road, EBMUD has asked us to tweak our rotation schedule.  We will move the herd to the Lower Lower Pasture on Sunday, August 21st, for a three-week stay.  The weekend of September 10-11 we will move to the Forest Pasture for two weeks. The weekend of September 24-25, we will split the herd into fed and non-fed groups.  The fed group will go to the Plateau Pasture and the non-fed group will go to either the Lower Lower or Beer Can Pasture.
8) Grazing Down the Fuel:  EBMUD is very concerned about the amount of grass in the pasture.  They would like us to add horses temporarily to graze down the grass and reduce the fire danger.  Any members with horses off the pasture are encouraged to return them to OHA if possible. In the meantime, the Board will explore the possibility of bringing additional horses into the pasture.  If we did this, the Board would need to decide into which pasture the new horses should go (to keep them separate from the existing herd), how to ensure they meet the health requirements, develop a short-term membership agreement, and work out other details.  If anyone knows of individuals who would like to bring their horses to OHA on a short-term basis (2-3 months), please let Heather know. Cheryl will contact Peter Rich to ask if he has horses he would like to bring over. 

9) Hay Purchase:  Harvey sent out an email with the details of the purchase of hay for winter feeding.  All of the hay purchased will be a 50-50 mix of grass and alfalfa.   Hay is expensive this year – about $20/bale. Due to the cost, and the amount of personal hay that disappears without reimbursement each year, the Board agreed to limit the amount of hay purchased for personal use to 20 bales.  Kirsten will solicit volunteer(s) to tarp the hay as soon as it arrives.  The delivery date remains to be determined.

10) Email Complaint:  Christie requested that the Board address her complaint regarding an email exchange between her and a Board member. While not questioning the intent of Christie’s original message, the impact of the email was that it caused distress to, and was found offensive by, several members, including the Board member who responded to it personally (not on behalf of the Board).  The Board member has apologized to Christie for the tone of her response, as she did not intend for her message to offend Christie.  

The Board would like to reiterate that we encourages positive, constructive communication between all members.
11) Use of the Ring: The Board discussed the recent use of the ring by non-members during riding lessons.  The Board reminds all members about Section III of the Rules, which states that anyone on OHA property must be a Proprietary, Associate or Riding Partner Member, or be a professional providing a service to a member or their horse (e.g., vet or farrier).  Currently the Rules do not include riding instructors in the list of professionals, which the Board believes should be amended. Heather will discuss with EBMUD the issue of allowing non-members at OHA for the purpose of attending lessons, as well as the potential concern of allowing a non-member to operate a business concern on EBMUD property that does not serve OHA members (that is, the sale of lessons to other non-members).  In addition, Cheryl will consult OHA’s liability insurance policy on this matter.  

12) The next Board meeting will be held August 31st at Kirsten’s house at 6:45 pm.  The annual General Membership meeting will be held September 11, at 4 pm, also at Kirsten’s house (Kirsten gets the award for most accommodating hostess!).
13) A BIG THANK YOU goes out to:

a) Alison Martin for creating and posting new emergency signs

b) Cheryl and Alison for creating the feeding schedule

c) Harvey and Bronwyn for coordinating the hay order and delivery

d) Doug for un-clogging the electrical outlet at the pavilion

e) Georgia for finding a new home for the dilapidated trash trailer

f) Kim for bringing old hay bales down from the Pond Barn and for preparing the Lower Pasture for the herd

g) Bubs, Bronwyn, Becky and Sam for pulling yellow star thistle

h) Neil and Allison for removing brush around the pavilion

i) Heidi for agreeing to be Pasture Manager of the Forest Meadow
j) Everyone else whose work we may have inadvertently omitted – everyone’s contributions are valued and appreciated!

Minutes respectfully submitted by Heather Pineda

